
Town of Bartlett Office of Selectmen

Meeting Minutes: September 9, 2019

Attendance: Chairman Gene Chandler, Selectman David Patch, Selectman Vicki Garland

Visitors: Barry Trudeau, Bob Ference (who left after the Rec. Director left) 

Reporters: None

Meeting opened at 03:45 PM.

Bartlett Recreation Director, Annette Libby, met with the Selectmen to give them the following 
updates:

1.) a.) Working on Morrell property and Don Ryder, Bear Mountain Logging, will be cutting the trees 
for the lumber.

b.) Libby has received her bridge permit from the State for the property.

c.) Libby is meeting with Burr Phillips, Civil Engineer, to go over the plans.

d.) Selectman Garland inquired about the helicopter that was found in an old shed that was on the 
property. Libby stated that it doesn’t have a motor and she is having it removed by a scrap metal 
company.

2.)a.) The Dairy Queen made a $2000.00 donation towards fitness equipment.

b.) Libby has met with the Jackson Selectmen in reference to the recreation department buying the 
Christmas Mountain Recreation building and they felt it was a good idea. 

c.) Libby is not asking for money from the towns. She is going to send out letters to people requesting 
donations. 

d.) She had a home inspection done of the property and it was just basic items that were found wrong 
such as broken windows, water leak, and a deck that needs to be barred off. The rugs also need to be 
cleaned or replaced. Barry Trudeau stated that the roof was redone about six months ago. Selectman 
Garland inquired if the building has a sprinkler system. Libby replied no.Selectman Patch commented 
that she seems to be heading in the right way.

Selectman Garland reminded her that she will need to have a commercial inspection done as this is a 
commercial building.

Scott Grant, Bartlett School liaison met with the Selectmen to let them know the following:

1.) By a 4-1 vote the Bartlett School Board voted to give back $220,000.00 to the Town that they didn’t
use.

2.) They are having issues with the blinking light that is to slow vehicles down in the school zone not 
working properly. They would like to put up a moveable school sign, but the state hasn’t given them a 
ruling on it. The Selectmen have no problem with them using the sign. Grant also mentioned that if 
they could park a cruiser in the area it would also help.

3.)There are also divots on both entrances to the school that they are trying to get the state to fix.

4.) Grant mentioned that the Do Not Enter signs at the school need to be straightened and requested
that the town highway department do that.
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5.)Grant thanked the Selectmen for allowing the school buses to park at the town hall.

6.) Grant inquired if the town was going to plow the school this year as there were a few issues last 
year. Chairman Chandler replied that they were planning on it.

7.) Grant stated that this isn’t a school matter but when he was biking on the West Side road, which is a 
very scary situation by Diana’s Bath, he saw the exchange of money for parking in the lot that was told 
last year that  isn’t allowed.

8.) Grant also mentioned that Jinks Hill (end of Jericho Road) needs to be shimmed as it is in bad 
shape.

9.) Grant stated that there have been parties at the end of Jinks Hill and a mess of trash has been left at 
the party site.

 Grant said he appreciates all that the Selectmen do.

There will not be a Selectmen’s meeting on September 16. The next meeting will be on Monday, 
September 23rd.

The Selectmen signed checks, building permit and correspondence during the course of the meeting.

The Selectmen adjourned the meeting at 04:40 PM to enter into the Bartlett Jackson Transfer Station 
Committee meeting.

Respectfully submitted,

Brenda Medeiros, Sec.


